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       Dec. 2017 Newsletter

DCUV Annual Holiday Party  
Tuesday, December 5 from 5:30 to 7:30 PM 

Class of 1953 Commons, Hanover NH
This outstanding party is free for all members and includes a 
wonderful selection of food coming directly from the Dining 
Hall kitchen. It will include shrimp, meat balls, stuffed 
mushrooms filled pastries and other dips and even a selection 
of small desserts -- enough to classify as a full dinner. 
The open bar will be managed by an array of Board Members 
and friends as shown in the attached photo of last year’s 
event.  Even though we can not serve hard liquor under 
Dartmouth’s current policy, there will be a wide selection of 
tasty wines and beers and non alcoholic beverages for all to 
enjoy.
This year, in the spirit of giving and learning, we are asking 
guests to donate (if you can) a new children’s book. Bring 
it to the Holiday Party (or if you forget, drop it off at Roger 
Clarkson Realty.) Our Service Chair, Laura Schneider, will 
distribute the books through local charities.
If you have yet to join DCUV, you can do so on line or bring 
your check book or credit card and join at the entrance. 

Our annual Hockey Pot-Luck event is planned for Saturday, 
Jan. 27th, when Dartmouth plays Cornell.  We hope to have 
the dinner in the Molton Lounge before the game.  
For our regular Third Tuesday programs, we tentatively hope  
to have the following programs for the winter and spring:
January – DHMC CEO Joanne Conroy. 
February – Michael Hinsley, Deputy Hanover Fire Chief
March – Sue Mehrer, Dean of Dartmouth Libraries
April – Director of Club Sports Joann Brislin and panel of 
club athletes

Other forthcoming events are not finalized but you can plan ahead as follows:
May – Ethics Institute Director Sonu Bedi 
Our Annual Seminar is planned for Feb. 17th and we will be 
assembling representatives from various conservation and 
outdoor activities programs in the Upper Valley.  
As in the past, we will provide lunch for those in attendance. 
The program will begin at 10 am with a break for lunch, and 
continue following lunch into the early or mid-afternoon.
We are hoping to co-sponsor the Ledyard Canoe Symposium 
scheduled for the weekend of April 20-22 (Riverfront 
Weekend).

 
DCUV Officers and Board for 2017-18 year

  President			   Chuck Sherman’66
  Vice President/Alumni Council	 Sue Reed’81
  Treasurer			   Dennis Kaufman ‘66
  Secretary/Nom. Com. Chair	 John Engelman ‘68
  Membership Chair		  Greg Ames ‘90 Tu ‘07   
  Shaun Akhtar ‘12 Webmaster
  Ginia Allison’42W
  Michael Gonnerman ‘65, Sponsorships Chair 
  Clark Griffiths’57, Th’58, Newsletter Editor
  Henry Nachman ‘51 Tu ‘55  President Emeritus
  Amanda Reinemann ‘11 District Enrollment Dir. 
  Lauren Reynolds ‘09  Administrative Liaison    
  Laura Schneider  Community Service chair
  Steve Ward ‘64

Outstanding Events -- be sure you attend!
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Our Visit to Sweetland Farm in Vermont on August 6 

Great folks managing the farm with spectacular gardens, vegi’s that we tasted, unusual animals and a large hay and storage barn! 

Our annual BBQ at the Ledyard Canoe Club on August 13 with some fine burgers and friends!

Jane and Monk Bancroft 

Not sure who this was, but she 
had great balance

Our lovely picnic at Martha and Jim Beattie’s home on Aug, 20 to honor local Dartmouth Freshmen 

Pres. Chuck Sherman with the 21’s Martha Beattie and her daughter, a ‘21 with Chuck
Henry Nachman with  
Jim Beattie on the grill!

Past DCUV Events to report on! It was a busy August!

Ginia Allison shown here 
with my wife Happy 
sponsored a great event 
for DCUV to have dinner 
and see On Golden Pond in 
New London on Aug. 30
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DCUV 2017-2018 Membership Dues for July 1, 2017--June 30, 2018 
 If you have not submitted your dues for this year please complete this form and mail as noted below or go on line at www.dcuv.org

1. Young Alumni Memberships: If you are a Dartmouth alumni and a member of the Classes of 2003 through 2012 your dues are $25. 
If you were a member of the Classes of 2013 -2017, membership is presently free but you still need to join.

2. Regular Membership ($50) – Choose this option for Dartmouth undergraduate alumni who have graduated more than fifteen years 
ago (i.e. undergraduate Class of 2002 or earlier), Dartmouth graduate or professional school alumni, parents, grandparents, and non-
alumni members. DCUV membership is open to anyone, regardless of Dartmouth affiliation.

3. Optional Donations – Please consider contributing to one of our two funds. The DCUV makes annual contributions to the DCUV 
Scholarship Fund and the DOC Freshman Trips 

Fill out this form and mail with check to:     DCUV Treasurer / Membership,      PO Box 577,   Hanover, NH 03755     

First Name ________________Last Name * ________________________Dartmouth Class Year (if applicable)_________ 

Spouse/Significant Other Membership Information: First Name ______________Last Name __________________________

Email _________________________Phone______________________ Spouse/Significant Other’s Email ________________

Membership choice:   Young Alumni ($25)_______________    or Regular Membership ($50)_________________-

DCUV Scholarship Fund (Optional) _____________DOC Freshman Trips Fund (Optional)____________________

Total for enclosed check: ___________________

An Update on Activities at the Hopkins Center on Sept. 19th by Mary Lou Aleskie, Dir of The Center.

Henry Nachman arranged the talk from Mary Lou, the Hopkins Center Director and is shown here 
standing with her. What became very apparent is that the Center now has extensive new programs 
with many visiting artists and students performing and working in educational programs. The large 
map in red shows where visiting artists come from. 

On Oct. 17 Laura Braasch gave a very Interesting talk on Sustainability at Dartmouth - is it green? 

Get involved at:   Sustainablity.dartmouth@dartmouth.edu

On Nov. 21 Sean Plottner, the Director of the Dartmouth Alumni Magazine for 18 years gave a very 
interesting talk on what it takes to put a good Magazine together. Some readers only check their Class 
Notes, but the average issue has many good articles regarding College activities and other subjects 
including stories on specific alumni that have had an impact on our country or the world. Contrary to some 
opinions, College Administration never sees the articles before they are issued.  He reports to Martha 
Beattie and has a staff of 8 that work for him.  He is shown in photo with DCUV Pres. Chuck Sherman.

Laura also 
manages the 
Dartmouth 
Organic Farm!
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Big Green Real Estate 
Full Service Real Estate 
Brokerage 
William H. Johnson ’70 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-3942 
biggreenrealestate.com 
 
 
Borealis Ventures 
Venture Capital 
Phil Ferneau ’84, Tu’96 
Hanover, NH 
(603)-643-7577 
borealisventures.com 
 
 
Caldwell Law 
Estate Planning & 
Settlement 
Timothy W. Caldwell ’76 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 643-7577 
estateandelderlawgroup.com 
 
 
Canoe Club 
Bistro With Live Music  
& Expanded Wine List 
Daniella Reichstetter, Tu ‘07 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643 9660 
www.canoeclub.us 
 
 
Charter Trust 
Company 
Wealth and Investment 
Management 
Douglas Tengdin ’82 CFA 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-6509 
www.chartertrust.com

 
 
 
 
Commonwealth Financial 
Network 
Financial Advisors 
Peter M. Fahey ’94 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 727-7200 
www.cfnhanover.com 
  
 
Downs Rachlin Martin 
PLLC 
Estate Planning 
Tom Csatari ‘74 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 448-2211 
www.drm.com 
 
 
FreshAir Sensor 
Residential Technology 
Trip Davis ’90 
Lebanon, NH 
www.freshairsensor.com 
 
 
Lifecare at APD (Harvest 
Hill and The Woodlands) 
Retirement Community 
Timothy Martin 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 448-7416 
www.thewoodlandsnh.org 
 
 
Linda Mayo – Realtor 
Four Seasons Sotheby’s 
International Realty 
Real Estate Sales & Services 
Linda Mayo 
Hanover, NH 
(802) 345-5202 
lindamayo@fourseasons.com 
 
 
Martha Diebold Real Estate 
Real Estate 
Martha Diebold 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-4200 
www.marthadiebold.com 

 
 
 
 
Mascoma Savings Bank 
Personal and Business Banking 
Wealth Management 
Clay Adams ’93 Tu’99 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 443-8688 
www.mascomabank.com 
 
 
Norwich Wines & Spirits 
Wine, Liquor & Beer Shop 
Peter Rutledge ‘88 
Norwich, VT 
(802) 649-1970 
www.norwichwines@aol.com 
 
 
The River Valley Club 
Health & Fitness 
Tennis & Spa 
Joe Asch ’79 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 643-7720 
www.rivervalleyclub.com 
 
 
Roger Clarkson Real Estate 
Real Estate Sales & Services 
Roger Clarkson ’75 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-6004 
www.rogerclarkson.com 
 
 
Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC 
Financial Services 
Financial Advisors 
Brian Doyle ’92S 
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 643-6060 
www.wellsfargoadvisors.com 
 
 
Wheelock Books 
Textbook Sales & Services 
Whit Spaulding ’89 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-6567 
www.wheelockbooks.com

 

 

The Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley 
Thanks Our Corporate Sponsors  

For Supporting Our Programs 
 


